Healthy Lake Committee

Pelican Lake Healthy Water and Fish Committee – A Committee of the R.M. of Prairie Lakes

Minutes from the Meeting via Zoom on November 19, 2020

- Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Trevor Maguire
 - In attendance: Trevor Maguire, Brianna Cullen, Dwayne McCharles, Larry Cruikshank, Gerry Paradis, Lorraine Paradis, Dan Leslie, Debbie Leslie, Kevin Johnston, Lawrence Cotter, Darren Seymour, Mark Lowdon Regrets: Robyn Forsman, Charlotte McConnell, Nick Vodden

Approval of Minutes

- A motion was made by Brianna Cullen to accept the minutes as amended and circulated from the previous meeting on October 29, 2020.
 Seconded by Gerry Paradis. All in favor, Carried.
- Agenda
 - A motion was made by Brianna Cullen to adopt the agenda as circulated.
 Seconded by Dan Leslie. All in favor, Carried.

• Financial Report

 As of November 16, 2020 the HLC account balance is \$10,520.23 with an additional \$50,296.73 in the Advantage Account.

Old Business

- A letter will be submitted to the RM of Prairie Lakes requesting the release of the levy for \$7500.
- A letter will be written and submitted to the Manitoba Government for approval of holding a derby, assuming that restrictions have eased. In the event that a derby is possible, all government regulations in place on the day of the derby will need to be followed and enforced.
- o A discussion took place regarding the possibility of carp removal from Pelican Lake.
 - Mark Lowdon from AAE Tech Services presented the ecological and economical benefits of removing carp from the lake.
 - A motion was made by Gerry Paradis to proceed with the carp removal project, using AAE Tech Services as a manager of the project. A subcommittee would be formed to oversee and assist.
 Seconded by Darren Seymour. All in favor, Carried.
- Motion to adjourn by Darren Seymour at 7:15 pm.